
Dear valued clients and friends, 
 
We hope you all shared a wonderful Christmas 
and enjoyed the Lords gift of thirst quenching 
rain on the day. How sweet it was and because 
Wade insists on the hot traditional lunch, the 
weather was certainly a blessing. 
 
Now we shall take this opportunity to wish you all 
the very best in 2013. May you experience many 
winners and many happy memories, mixed with 
good health. 
 
HAMBERG was the reigning champ of the 
month. Just when we think the old boy has had 
enough, he grows another leg.  An unlucky 5

th, 

over 1500mts at Hawkesbury saw him back up 
for another crack at them on the 9th, once again 
at Hawkesbury over the same distance to run a 
very good second. When you are on a roll and 
showing no signs of tapping the mat, what do 
you do?  Take him to Royal Bathurst on the 15

th
, 

where he contended his first 1800mt race and 
WON, looking as pretty as his rider, young Clare 
Nutman. I think he’s fallen in-love with Clare and 
it’s a shame she is unable to ride down town as 

yet, being a new apprentice. The Stewards are in 
charge of that decision and so we have another 
apprentice riding him at Rosehill on the first of 
January. Whilst this race will be a lot harder, we 
are hoping for a good show in the straight. 
 
SACRED JOURNEY was the improver of the 
month, gathering back his form after blinkers 
were used on him at Bathurst on the 15

th
.  He at 

least took the opening through the pack to take 
the lead, he seemed then, to slow and look 
around for the others, which cost him the win. He 
consequently ran second. We are working on the 
catch em, pass em and beat em technique on the 
track. In other words change his herd mentality.  
When he shot past them in his first win at 
Bathurst, you can count on that being from fear, 
rather than the previous explanation.  You could 
say the penny has not quite dropped and the well 
of talent has not yet been tapped. He shows this 
when he pulls up from his race. Not a breath out 
of him. Kembla Grange on Saturday the 5

th
/1, will 

be his next start. 
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Fluffy, the cat, getting into the spirit of Christmas 

 
SHADE OF GREEN has had more tests done 
on her than a rocket Ship at Cape Canaveral. 
The mission has not been aborted, due to all 
systems go. Our riders say she works like a 
champion, although she is never let off the bit in 
her gallops she clocks remarkable times. We 
follow all common sense methods with her 
training, just keeping her on the simmer ready 
for the expected win. However, she has failed 
recently to produce her brilliance in her races. 
She is now in the paddock near the barn for an 
entire week to freshen. We will drop her right 
back in distance (1250) at Canterbury on the 
11

th
/1. 

 
TALES TO TELL made her debut in fine style at 
Bathurst on the 15

th
.  The Stewards made a 

point of talking to owner Sandy after the race, to 
say just how unlucky she had been in the 
running and that she looked to them as if she 
had a real future ahead. She was not beaten far 
at all.  Sandy is delighted with her work since 
that race and is looking forward to racing her at 
Kembla next Saturday the 5

th
/1. 

 
Our not too distant winners are coming along 
nicely. BLACK PIRATE has shown some sense 
and sensibility in his work and he looks 
magnificent! He came into work on the 10th and 
shall be looking for a trial in, or just after the first 
week of February. 
AUSBRED BENZ is also behaving like a 
gentleman after his gelding. He’s working 
extremely well; the end of January should see 
him at the trials. 
 
APPLIANCE is a new comer to our racing team. 
He looks the goods and should be trialling this 
month to show us he hopefully will make the 
team proud. 

 
LORD ROW is at the water walker after a 
setback, but will resume fast work this month. 
 
VENCEDORA is having shyness problems, of 
which we are tending to. In one week of up close 
and personal with other horses, plus pacifiers 
on, he is coming around to trust and relax in his 
work.  He will hopefully have a jump out and 
maybe have one trial before spelling. This prep 
is all about educating, one really good thing is, 
he accepts the barriers like an old soul. 
 

SNIPAROSE and TOO CHIC have enjoyed a 

holiday in the paddock together and shall now 

return to work this week. To have a strong bond 

between youngsters in their first racing prep is 

invaluable, they seem to convey messages to 

console each other or to boast their victories. No 

I’m not imagining it! 

 

On the following pages is a copy of an article 

which appears in the Jan 2013 edition of Racing 

NSW. Click here to view the pdf version, which 

is much clearer, on our website. 

May you all be blessed 

with good health and 

good fortune!! 

 

Sending rainbows, 

Dor & Wade 

 

http://www.doreenslinkardauthor.com.au/windermere-farm-news/item/more-chapters-remain-in-slinkards-story


 



 
 
 
 



CONTACT US 
 
Here at Windermere Farm we love your feedback. If you have any 
questions about your horse’s training or the newsletter, don’t 
hesitate to get in contact. 
 

Doreen and Wade Slinkard 
Windermere Farm 

PO Box 7033 Wilberforce NSW 2754 Australia 
Phone: (02) 4575 1487 
Mobile: 0419 976 078 

Email: doreenslinkard@hotmail.com 
Website: www.doreenslinkardauthor.com.au 

WINDERMERE FARM.. a small piece of heaven 



 
Sales have been up online at and before Christmas, 
so the good word is slowly but surely being passed 
around.  
 

Thank you everyone for your support and interest in 
my Wicky Wacky Farm series. 
 
 

You can purchase my books at:  
 
www.doreenslinkardauthor.com.au 
Sydney Equestrian Supplies 
Wiseman’s Books - Richmond 
The Land Newspaper - 4570 4444 
 
 

5 WAYS TO SHOW YOUR SUPPORT FOR THE WICKY WACKY FARM SERIES 
1. Like Doreen’s Facebook Author Page: www.facebook.com/wickywackyfarmstories  

2. Visit the website: www.doreenslinkardauthor.com.au 

3. Follow Wicky Wacky Twitter feed: www.twitter.com/WickyWackyFarms 

4. Ask at all of your local book stores when they will be stocking the books. 

5. Buy and recommend the books online at Alibris, Amazon and Booktopia. 
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